Friends of Haynes Park Minutes-Special Meeting Regarding the Playground Equipment
Wednesday, January 6 2010, 6:00PM
Location: PS Dupont Middle School

Attendees: Jacque Williamson (DCH); Leonard Sophrin (Friends of Haynes Park, “FOHP”); Joseph Brumskill (FOHP); Evelyn Singleton (FOHP); Lincoln Hohler (Principle-PS Dupont Middle School, FOHP); David Sophrin (FOHP); Matthew Harris (FOHP); Stan Kozicki (Department of Parks and Recreation)

1. This meeting was held specially to give the Friends of Haynes Park a chance to look over the plans for the new playground equipment to be installed in the park in the coming year. 

2. Stan Kozicki, Parks Department, brought out the plans which have been bid out to contractors, though the bid has yet to be awarded.

3. General information about the equipment:
a. Budget: preliminary cost of $225,000 

i. The city has a $95,000 grant, and needs now only pay the remainder

b. Design: 

i. 2 Multipurpose climbers, one for 5-12 year olds, one for 2-4 year olds will replace oldest pieces of equipment

ii. Swing sets

iii. New sidewalks around perimeter of play area

iv. Benches surrounding the play area as well as 4 tables which will be bolted to the ground

v. The footing below the new swing sets and the one existing (newer of the current sets) that will remain will either be mulch or poured in place rubber footing.

1. The city is still deciding if they want to use the pour in place rubber

2. You can see a version of what will be at Haynes at the new playground at Stapler Park (16th & Union Streets)

4. Concerns from the Friends group that were discussed regarding the new equipment:

a. The Friends present tonight expressed great concern regarding the presence of and quantity of tables in the design of this new play equipment

b. Concerns were based out of their magnetism to attract illicit behavior at night at the tables, or, more concerning, during the day time when children would be present. 
c. Some were concerned that this will add to the # of tables in the park overall, since there are tables brought in during the summer time which remain in the park all season. 

5. Possible solutions:

a. Remove some or all of the tables from the design

i. The Friends present at the meeting felt that possibly 3 instead of 4 tables would be better if the tables are to stay at all

ii. Additional/brighter lighting in the play area may also defer congregation in the play area at night

iii. Instead of having permanent tables, use tables similar to the wooden ones which are brought in during the summer months, and remove them in the winter. 


b. Since a small number of Friends attended this meeting, and since none of them present have small children who would use the equipment, they feel that they need more input from the community, specifically members with children, before making a decision. 
i. The would like to discuss this at the meeting on 1/20/09 with community members who have children to see what may be the best solution. 

ii. All Friends present at this meeting were asked to bring a community member/friend to the next meeting who has young children in order to get a quorum to decide about the equipment. 
6. Final Notes:

a. Next Meeting: 1/20/09 at 6:00 PM at PS DuPont Middle School

b. Check website for previous minutes, calendars, etc: http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Friends_Of_Haynes_Park/home

